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Management Conf. October 10, 2002 - Continued 

it to release a low risk juvenile to another facility, to homebound detention, or through electronic 
monitoring program if a high risk juvenile needs a bed. Tulsa County cannot do that now with 
regional beds because assessments have not been done on those juveniles. 

Knowlton reported completion of the escalator project is scheduled for November 21,2002. The 
last escalator will be installed October 11, 2002, followed by completion of the exterior doors. The 
drywall was 75% complete and the Sprinkler, HVAC, and Electrical were 80% complete. There will be 
a card access door on the 3" floor to enter the Administration Building from the escalator and 
Courthouse; the escalator and Courthouse can be accessed from the Administration Building without 
a card. Knowlton stated the 8 and 9t floors were scheduled to be completed on December 30, 2002. 
The mechanical and electrical work were continuing, the framing had been completed and the 8th 
floor drywall had been completed. The elevator modification was scheduled to be completed 
September 10, 2003. Material had been ordered. Layout and preparatory work had been started for 
the fire alarm upgrade. Budget was unchanged on all of these projects. 

. Crowe reported the following construction start dates: E. 76% St. N. - November 2002, N. 129th 
E. Ave. - November 2002, W. 5lst Street S. - December 2002, E. 131st Street S. - January 2003, S. 
Peoria Ave. ~ January 2003, W. 4lst Street S. - July 2003, W. 91st Street S. - December 2002, E. 
121st Street S. - April 2003, S. Garnett Road North Phase ~ December 2002, South Phase ~ July 
2003, S. 193" E. Ave. ~ January 2003, Lake Station - October 2002, Phase 3 of W. 41°t Street from 
Coyote Trail to east end of project - December 2002, and Lake Station - October 2002. The right-of- 
way and utility contracts had impacted some of the projects. Sports lighting at Parks had been 
completed. The outside restroom replacements and inside restrooms were underway at O’Brien Park. 
South Lakes Golf Pavilion slab work and columns were complete; it is awaiting delivery of the pre- 
engineered structure. LaFortune Park Golf Course earthwork, demolition and irrigation are under 
way with a projected re-opening date of May 2002 (weather permitting). Work is progressing well on 
the flood mitigation plans. The Corps of Engineers was on schedule to begin report deliveries in 
spring 2003 and complete deliveries of all 8 watershed studies by the summer of 2004. Chairman 
requested Crowe arrange another Corps update meeting when appropriate. , 

The meeting adjourned at 10:50 a.m. 
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